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President Ted Bruner 

Ohio State Association of Veterans Service Commissioners 

SB 160 

House Armed Services and Veterans Affairs Committee 

 

Chairman Ghanbari, Vice Chair Loychik, Ranking Member Miller, Representative Brown, Representative 

Fowler Arthur, Representative Gross, Representative Holmes, Representative Humphrey, Representative 

Lampton, Representative Lanese, Representative Richardson, Representative Sheehy and Representative 

Weinstein: My name is Ted Bruner and I am a five-year Army veteran.  I am the President of the Ohio State 

Association of Veterans Service Commissioners (OSAVSC), am also a Past President of the association, 

and have been active with the association for eighteen years. 

 

We understand that SB 160 serves an important mission to permit hospitals, hospice and other long-term 

care facilities to disseminate information regarding available assistance and benefits to veterans and their 

dependents.  This initiative is consistent with the goal of the county veterans service commissions, to care 

for those “...who have borne the battle.”  This legislation will greatly complement outreach services already 

performed by county veterans service commissions as well as Congressionally-chartered service 

organizations. 

 

The OSAVSC wholeheartedly supports the mission of informing veterans and their dependents at a time of 

need during critical health situations about available resources to ease financial burdens of medical or long-

term care.  If passed, SB 160 would allow county veterans service commissions to take in additional benefit 

applications as this provision will undoubtedly lead to more individuals seeking VA assistance.  Assisting 

veterans and their dependents in navigating the VA administration process has historically been one of the 

commissions’ primary functions. 

 

We support the legislation as written and welcome the opportunity to work with the sponsors to develop 

any amendments to the bill to enhance the provisions that would insure maximum dissemination of 

information to put veterans and their dependents in touch with veterans service commissions and help them 

obtain all benefits and assistance to which they are entitled.   

 

We appreciate the time and interest each of you have shown in ensuring our veterans are properly served, 

just as they have served our Nation.  

 

 


